                   Abingdon Society of Bellringers


St. Nicolas Steeplekeepers’ Report for 2019 AGM

St Nicolas Bells 

At the time of writing Whites of Appleton have not yet done their annual maintenance and so the following report is that of Isaac and Reg. 

The bells rang fairly reliably throughout the year despite the state of the ropes. These ropes were passed down from St Helens when their ropes were replaced with new ones. We have had some problems with the tale ends and recently no2 rope broke and was replaced with an old rope. New ropes are required.

There have been no brakeage of stays this year, only a small repair to no3 stay to smooth out an annoying unevenness in the ringing. 

We presently have an issue with pigeons in the belfry. They gained access through the louver grillage and there is quite a mess up there. A grillage repair and eviction is imminent followed by a cleanup, hopefully before Whites maintenance. 

There is some considerable play in the tenor and No4 clapper. They both need re-bushing soon and the others to follow. Isaac will take on this project. He has recently renewed the clapper bushes at Drayton and Nick Clarke is impressed by the quality of workmanship.

A proposal has been put forward to replace the belfry floor with a strong metal grillage. This might be termed Project 2019.

 Reg Sidlow and Isaac O’Shea

Steeple keepers
April 2019
